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REFLECTIONS ON 2022 

Another year navigating Covid’s comings and goings and its ongoing effect on our District…   

? 

Yes! We added 2 new groups – one in Ocala and one in Live Oak, and re-started our Beginner’s Meetings 

(in Gainesville and in Lake City). We also learned of another informal group that has been meeting at the 

Florida Recovery Center and of their outreach with monthly speakers at that facility that has been 

ongoing.   

Yes! We started an Alateen meeting.  

Yes! We came together as a District in our work with 2022 Convention and our Boutique assignment. We 

had multiple groups and individuals making stuff and managed to sell about 85% of our goods at the 

Convention. We’ve heard that this year’s Boutique was possibly one of the most successful to date        

Yes! We continued to have monthly District meetings via zoom and face-to-face; in which we shared about 

our Tradition experiences (one Tradition a month). Some of our Committees had more activity than others 

which gives us a place to re-align our focus for 2023.  

Yes! We reinvented our District Public Outreach into 3 arms: Professionals; Institutions; and Alateen, 

adding people resources to what used to be a one-person show.  

Yes! We’ve continued to add things to our District website. The latest addition is intended to allow us to 

get our District Archives off paper and out of someone’s house onto an online location available to all.  

Yes! We did a lot with little financial resources. We are under budget for the year which is a good thing 

because we are also under our projected income.  

Yes! Our LDC continued to be creative with ways to get CAL out to all who needed it, despite geographical 

and Covid restrictions. Selling CAL is a sign of meeting a need.    

And yes! We stood up to Chair 2023 Convention Hospitality and to Co-Host 2024 Convention along with 

Districts 1 and 4.  

Patricia L., DR 

Kathy P., DISL  


